OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
December 4, 2012

Present:  Gene McHugh, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; John Lewis, Donna Wilson, Fran Armstrong, Bob Orsini, Bob Ruhling, Steve Dean

Absent:  Marc DeLaVergne, Bill Gray, Pat Murphy


Chair Gene McHugh opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.  The minutes were approved with the correction: the county will re-number their plan of our well system to conform to our numbering system.  
The pre-planned topic for this evening was the water system. Gene presented a review of the history of the system beginning in 1981with the 10 year plan,  the final stage being a modification of the system to 76 zones, with no more than 10 homes each zone, so that when water in a zone is turned off for repairs, there will be a minimal number of homes affected. There is a computer system in the shop which monitors the system. There are 5 main valves which need to be exercised quarterly, and 121 valves which need to be exercised at least once a year plus and there are 4 hydrants, one in each gate.  A tour of the water system will be held Saturday, January 5, 2013, at 1:00 PM.  Meet at the SCA Office. 
A sign-up sheet with SCA Committees was circulated. Members were asked to sign up as Liaison for at least two committees. Your duty as Liaison will be to contact the Chair of the committee and let them know that if they need OAC help, you are the person to contact. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

The following items were discussed. The complete report is attached to these minutes. 

Water Distribution System
1. Well #2 was inspected and determined that it needs to be abandoned and a new well dug—the video saw an obstruction which prevents any rehabilitation of the well.  Two estimates have been received, one from Calvert Well($29,000) and one from A.C. Schultes ($59,595).  The difference in price is the screen size and material used. Steve will contact Calvert Well with the specs from Schultes to see if they can re-bid using the same materials.  Schultes is well-recommended but located in Annapolis; Calvert is local. 

New wells can be drilled within 50 feet of current well houses so we would not have to replace the well house. Steve recommends that we not wait too long to make a decision.  We do not want to be forced to drill into a deeper aquifer as the water in Aquia and Piney Point  is better, with Aquia being the best. We already have a permit for Piney Point. 

Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool
1. Water Drainage Problems: The sandbags at Dunkle’s house helped during the hurricane. Steve suggested we build a berm to divert water away from her house.  It was noted that berms work but we need to place them better than we have. Installing a drain that is flush with the road/driveway was another suggestion, but also noted that these cause more maintenance as they need to be cleaned periodically.  It was decided to find a source for the materials and drains, find out how many places that need this type of drain and then come up with a cost to solve the problem. To date we have at least 5 areas that need attention. The Rickwood problem is on hold.

2. Kirby Issue:  A letter was received by Gene McHugh from Tom and Mary Kirby regarding the drainage issue beside their property. After lengthy discussion, it was decided to continue to look at their drainage areas and further check on the construction of that part of their driveway which is on SCA property.  We need to find out how the driveway was built.  A suggestion was to put a long grate across the driveway. Should there be a need for the OAC to make a decision outside the usual meeting date, the committee will first be contacted by email for discussion, and if needed, set up an emergency meeting. 

3. Tree removal and permits: Steve met with Robin Munnikhuysen regarding permits for tree removal. She asked that all requests for permits for tree removal should come first through the Community Manager. He will look at the tree(s) in question,  and then report back to Robin. Steve needs copies of the permits for our files, and Robin has said she will not approve permits unless they have been okayed by our Community Manager.  We will communicate this information to the SCA members via CliffNotes, eSCAN and SCAN.
4. Road Tar: Need to follow up with the contractor.

Community House  -- See CM Report

Chestnut Cabin

1. Gutter guard was replaced at Old Chestnut by Jeff Wood. It is a different product and is working fine now.

Pool – See CM Report

Lake Ann
1. Estimates for repair:  We have received 3 estimates: ($27,000); ($21,000); 

($12-14,000). Steve stated he felt the estimates were not equal—need to have all of the specs identical.  There are tulip poplar trees growing on the dam that also need to be removed.  Discussion centered on what to do with Lake Ann. Should we fix it or drain it and abandon it?  The original purpose of the lake was to provide a place for swimming during jellyfish season, and to provide a place for ice skating in the winter, none of which we do anymore.  Without making any plans, we will further study the situation in consultation with the Board, looking at minutes from earlier years to see why they wish to maintain the lake. 
OLD BUSINESS

1. Contracts for work in the Cliffs: Bob and the Board are still working on the details of what is required.

2. Gravatt Garden:  It was noted that the benches need some type of paver stone under the feet to keep them from rotting or sinking into the ground. Donna Wilson will donate pavers that can be set at ground level to make it easier for mowing/trimming. 
NEW BUSINESS – None


There bring no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.









Respectfully submitted,









Helen .A. Prince, Secretary

